copy por q. br. spor

melad

MARY MARTIN

SEP 20 1954

J. V. N. D.

September 16, 1954

Dear John Dorr:

How nice of you to think of us when we are so far away! We will be back soon.

Peter Pan opens in New York October 20th. Many thanks for your good wishes.

Richard and I are both working very hard; as you probably know, because of Leland Hayward's serious illness, he has undertaken to act as our New York producer.

As Richard says, three hands in the family make life quite impossible.

Our best to Mrs. Dorr and yourself.

Cordially yours,

Many Martin